
 

07 May 2025 
 
 
Dear Louise Harraway, 
 
Thank you for your time to discuss the status of Lostrigg Solar at the project 
update meeting on the 30th April 2025. It was discussed during the meeting that 
RWE as the applicant were considering the implications of the recent changes to 
Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project thresholds contained in the 
Infrastructure Planning (Onshore Wind and Solar Generation) Order 2025.  
 
Following the changes to the thresholds to the generating capacity of solar 
projects under the Planning Act 2008 from 50 Megawatts (MW) to 100 MW, it is 
the intention for Lostrigg Solar to be consented under the Town and Country 
Planning Act 1990 and submit a planning application to the host authority 
(Cumberland Council) rather than submit an application for a Development 
Consent Order to the Planning Inspectorate under the Planning Act 2008.   
 
Please treat this letter as a formal request for Lostrigg Solar to be removed from 
the Planning Inspectorate’s list of live projects and pre-application services 
provided by the Planning Inspectorate to be ceased as of 8th May 2025.  
 
 
 
Yours Sincerely,  

 

 
DCO Development Project Manager 
RWE Renewables UK Solar and Storage Limited 
Development UK & IRE, Solar & Storage 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

RWE DCO Development 
Project Manager 
Email – 

 

BY EMAIL:    
 
 




